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A BILL 

BILL HISTORY 

The Midyear Regional Meetings of the Academy of Students of 
Pharmacy (ASP) are a major program for students sponsored by the 
American Pharmaceutical Association (APhA) . The University of 
Colorado is within region 8 and this regional meeting will be held 
in Los Angeles, California November 9-11, 1990. The students of 
ASP have been working this summer to be able to attend this 
regional meeting. The meeting consists of open discussion of 
important pharmacy issues, seminars, career planning for the 
future, and most important, the finalization of policy proposals 
and elections for regional delegate and alternate. Elections will 
take place as well for midyear regional meeting coordinator for the 
1991 meeting which will be held in Boulder, co. The students of 
APhA are an important part of the policy making within the 
organization and cast a third of the vote in the house of 
delegates. 

BILL SUMMARY 
The bill allocates an amount not to exceed $750 + GAR to help send 
8 Academy of Students of Pharmacy members to the Midyear 
Regional Meetings in Los Angeles, California from November 9-11, 
1990. 

BE IT ENACTED by the Legislative council of the University of 
Colorado student Union, THAT: 

SECTION 1: 

SECTION 2: 

SECTION 3: 

An amount not to exceed $750 + GAR will be allocated 
from Council of Colleges & Schools Account for two 
round trip tickets from Denver to Los Angeles, 
California, for the Academy of Students of Pharmacy 
Midyear Regional Meetings. 

I 

A written report will be submitted within 30 days 
of the end of the event pursuant 24 ECB #4. 

This bill takes effect upon passage. 
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PROPOSED BUDGET 

Registration - $ 45.00 x 8 students 
Hotel - 75.00 per night x 2 rooms 
Airfare - 320.00 x 7 students 
Meals - 25.00 for 2 days x 8 students 

$ 360.00 
300.00 

2,240.00 
400.00 

Total $3,300 . . 00 
Less UCSU 750.00 

$2,550.00 

*FUND RAISING IS A HUGE PART OF THEIR EFFORT TO GO!! 

9/27/90-PASSES-Council of Colleges & Schools-1st Reading - Accl. 
10/4/90-PASSES-council of Colleges & Schools-2nd Reading - Accl. 
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MIDYEAR REGIONAL MEETING of Academy of Students of Pharmacy 

On the week-end of November 9-11, 1990, six students o~ University 
of Colorado School of Pharmacy traveled to Los Angeles, California to 
attend the midyear region 8 meeting of American Pharmaceutical Association 
(APhA) -Academy of Students of Pharmacy(ASP). Region 8 for ASP is 
made up of 7 schools of pharmacy from California, Utah, Arizona, New 
Mexico and Colorado. 

The meeting started with chapter development activities so that 
each ASP group could see what the other groups were doing in areas of 
fund-raising, community activities and other projects. A talk about 
how the policy proceedure making of APha is done was presented. 
Presentations of the evening included Phi Lamda Sigma, a Pharmacy 
leadership honorary organization and the University of Pacific who 
reported on their project of providing information cards to residents 
of Sacramento, CA , about the signs and warnings of heart attacks. 
The evening ended with a social mixer with food and lots of new friends. 

Saturdays speakers included talks on the future of pharmacy and 
how to help impaired pharmacists and students. The business of drafting 
resolutions fo 1national meetings was done with the group agreeing on 
three resolutions. The ~ el ections for new APha-ASP delegate, alternate , 
delegate and regional meeting coordinator were begun with the applicant s 
being presented to the group. Saturday evening was left open with 
many of the group attending a Comedy Works theater. 

Sunday's session was about Career Planning: Your Future Professional 
Role and covered many excellent ideas about resumes and interviewing 
skills needed to land the job you want. Closing business session 
finalized our resolutions for the national APhA-ASP meeting. Elections 
for officers took place with University of Colorado bring~home two of 
the three offices. ~ 

Brenda Brenton Region 8 Regional Delegate 1990-91 
Janet Pate Coordinator for the 1991 regional meeting. 

The meeting was very educational and I am greatly looking forward 
to the meeting which will be in Boulder next year. I hope that we will 
be able to involve the whole Pharmacy school next year as the expenses 
per student will be just registration. 

Thank yo~ to the Council of Colleges and Schools for helping to 
fund our trip. We could not have been as well represented as we were 
at the meeting with out your help. 
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AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION ANNUAL MEETING & EXHIBIT 

During five days in March, several members of the Academy of 
Students of Pharmacy(ASP) from the University of Colorado joined 
more than 1300 students and several thousand pharmacists from 
around the world in New Orleans for the American Pharmaceutical 
Association(APhA) Annual Meeting. The feelings and friendships 
made at this meeting will last a lifetime. 

At this meeting, students participated in several 
legislative-type proceedings, which included two ASP House of 
Delegate meetings for the passage of resolutions and the election 
of new national ASP officers. Students voted for APhA officers 
at APhA House of Delegate meeting and heard APhA resolutions and 
policy changes. All resolutions and policy changes in both 
houses were preceded by open resolution meetings, where anycne 
could comment on the resolutions and policies. It was exciting 
to see the policy-making body of APhA and ASP in action. The 
experience of being part of it will not be soon forgotten. 

National Patient Counseling Competition is held at this 
annual meeting each year. More than 1600 students competed at 
the local level with 70 of the 74 Schools of Pharmacy being 
represented at this national competition. University of Colorado 
ASP chapter was represented by Jean Neary. Jeannie did an 
excellent job and placed in the top 10 in the competition. 

Along with the legislative functions there were also 
educational meetings, socials, chapter forums, exhibits, 
educational papers to review, and workshops for ASP president­
elects, advisors, and presidents. It is important to get chapter 
involvement at these meetings. As more people go to and 
experience this type of meeting, the more involved these 
individuals become on both the local and national levels of their 
profession. 

University of Colorado ASP chapter received a Chapter 
Achievement Award for their activities in the past calendar year. 

Thank you, to the Council of Colleges & Schools for helping 
to fund our trip. We would not have been as well represented 
without your monetary assistance. 

Yours, 

Anne E Goslin 




